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Renewed and refurbished science lab at Narrabeen Sports High School 

Project overview 
As part of the NSW Government’s plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is 
delivering a record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing 
communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

The 2023-24 Budget has committed funding to progress the upgrade of Narrabeen Sports High 
School. This project will deliver: 

• renewal and repairs for the science labs, prep rooms, and chemical storerooms in Block B 
• replacement of all roofs in Blocks B, D and E 
• refurbishment of student and staff amenities (bathrooms and changerooms)  
• upgraded technological and applied studies (TAS) classrooms in Block A  
• refurbishment of existing classrooms within Block C  
• refurbishment of Block K including data upgrades. 

Progress summary 

Since our last update in December 2023 the following progress has been made: 

• Roof upgrades were made to Blocks B, D, E and part of Block A. 
• Stage 1 of the bathroom refurbishment in Block E was finished in time for the school to use 

from Day 1 Term 1 2024. Stage 2 was finished and handed to the school in mid-March 2024. 
• Renewal and refurbishment of the science labs, prep rooms and chemical storerooms in 

Block B were finished and handed to the school in mid-February 2024. 
• The upgrade to Block K, which included 6 classrooms with a seminar room, staff room, 

storage room, new communication room and data upgrades were also finished in February 
2024. 

• Work on the upgrades to the Block A gymnasium changeroom and toilet facilities started 
during the summer school holidays and was finished and handed to the school in mid-March 
2024. 
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Next steps 

• Design of the internal refurbishment of Block C is expected to start in April 2024. 
• Designs for the new science, technology, engineering and mathematics room, and upgraded 

woodwork, textile and computer rooms in Block A are finished. We expect to procure a 
contractor for these works by late-April 2024, after which construction will start.  

 

Construction work hours 

Construction work hours are Monday to Friday 7 am to 6 pm and Saturday 8 am 
to 1 pm. No work will be undertaken on Sunday or on public holidays unless 
otherwise advised. 

If you have any queries or concerns about the project, you can contact School 
Infrastructure NSW during business hours on 1300 482 651 or email 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au.    

For the latest information, visit the project web page edu.nsw.link/NSHS or scan the QR code. 

 

 

Entrance to the newly upgraded Block K 
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